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September 26, 2001

To Whom It May Concern:

It has come to our attention that the magazine article "Snake Oil,"” originally published in
the August 1992 issue of Road Rider's Motorcycle Consumer News, is being randomly
copied and distributed throughout the Internet, on web sites, bulletin boards, and through
¢-mail services.

This article is the copyrighted property of Motorcycle Consumer News and our publisher,
Fancy Publications, Inc., and cannot be copied, distributed, displayed, or excerpted in any
manner without our express written permission. Recent Supreme Court decisions have
upheld that a publisher's copyright extends to electronic media, and that reproducing or
transmitting of that material through the use of the Internet is a Federal copyright
infringement, punishable by law.

Further, it is our opinion (and mine personally, as the primary author and researcher of
the article) that this particular magazine article ought not to be used for informational
purposes regarding its subject matter, as the research from which it was taken is over a
decade old, and does not take into account the myriad of technological advances made in
the field of lubrication since that time.

If you are in control of a web site that displays this article, please remove it immediately.
If you have seen this article displayed on someone else's web site, please advise them that
they are in violation of a copyright, and risk legal reprisal. Or, contact me personally at
(949) 855-8822 ext. 496, and I will speak to them. Anyone refusing to abide by our
wishes as the owner of this property (i.e, that it not be copied or distributed in any
manner) will be identified to our publisher's legal department.

This letter may be copied or distributed in any manner that will aid in its message
reaching those who are (most likely) unwittingly engaging in an illegal act, thinking only
that they are helping others by distributing useful information. While we appreciate the
spirit of your actions, you are not helping anyone by distributing out-of-date information,
and at the same time placing yourself at risk of legal reprisal.

Your cooperation is appreciated.

Fred Rau
Senior Editor
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